
 
 
 
 
 
          

February 23, 2024 
 
Town Supervisor  
P.O. Box 500 
11 Main Street  
South Salem, NY 10590 
 
 
Dear Tony Gonçalves, Supervisor, 

 

The Lewisboro Town Park Playground Improvement Corp. (LPP) is pleased to present a check for 
$12,000 to the Town of Lewisboro, NY.  These funds were donated by Lewisboro community 
members, local businesses, and committee members of LPP.  This is the third check presented to the 
town and is intended for the Lewisboro Town Park Playground.  
 
In collaboration with Nicole Caviola, Recreation Supervisor, and The Lewisboro Parks and Recreation 
Department we are gifting these funds to cover freight and the purchase of two new pieces of 
equipment: the Log Crawl Tunnel and the Communication Board. The tunnel will replace the T-Rex 
rider who unfortunately did not stand the test of time. The pictures and symbols on the 
Communication Board will offer another way for non-verbal, speech-challenged, and early learning 
individuals to communicate at the playground.  
 
At this time, the Lewisboro Recreation Department will be responsible for the unloading, 
transportation, re-spreading of sand area, and installation of both Log Crawl Tunnel and 
Communication Board for the lowest of three quotes of $5,400 from Pat Corsetti, Inc. The Lewisboro 
Town Park Playground Project is committed to reimburse these installation costs of $5,400 come Fall 
of 2024.  
 
Regards, 
 
 
 
Valerie Cancro  
President and Project Manager  
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Contributions To Date:  
Blank Brick materials: $2,385.75 
Chess Tables: $3,675  
Check on October 20th 2022: $140,000 
Check on June 8th 2023: $55,000 
Check on February 23nd 2024: $12,000 


